Grant announced to fight invasive plant species in Lake Erie
(3/5)
The Great Lakes Restoration Initiative has awarded about $877,000 to the Nature Conservancy to fight invasive species in the western basin of Lake Erie and its watershed. The grant is part of more than $2.4 million of GRLI funding awarded to fight invasive plant species in Lake Erie and its tributaries. U.S. Rep. Marcy Kaptur, D-Toledo, announced the grant Thursday. Matt Sonneborn, a spokesman for Kaptur, said the money for the western basin is being awarded in two grants. The Nature Conservancy will get $622,594 to send out work crews to attack invasive species including phragmites, Japanese stiltgrass, glossy buckthorn and wild carrot on 400 acres of land in Michigan's Oak Openings region and Ohio's western Lake Erie watershed. The same group will get $254,517 to help private landowners in the western basin of Lake Erie control invasive plant species on their property. The western basin is generally defined as the western third of Lake Erie. The Ohio Department of Natural Resources fishing report for the western basin includes information from Sandusky to the Maumee River. Other portions of the $2.4 million will fight invasive species in other Lake Erie areas. Lorain County will get $634,889 to control at least 30 acres of invasive plant species and to restore habitat in the Black River Watershed and two smaller tributaries to Lake Erie. The project will also create jobs for 10 seasonal employees who will be hired for the project through the Black River Civilian Conservation Corps. The Cuyahoga River Community Planning Organization will receive $534,230 to identify and remove invasive plants from about 1,800 acres in the Cuyahoga River watershed. The Nature Conservancy will get another $364,630 to work with private landowners to control invasive plants on 500 acres of land next to the Grand River and its tributaries in the Painesville area, east of Cleveland. 
